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August 2024 

    Ice Cream Social 
   FRIDAY, AUGUST 16TH.    
We will be serving from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m. (Note the time 
change.) Everyone from our church and the community 
is welcome to attend. 
This event is the biggest event sponsored by the women of 
St.John.  Proceeds from this event will help benefit 
many facets of our church community.  This includes the building maintenance 
fund, confirmation camp, mission trip, Belle Plaine Food Shelf, Belle Plaine 
Bloodmobile, quilting supplies, school kits, Vacation Bible School, and many 
more.... 
Please prayerfully consider saying “yes” when asked to work on a committee by 
chairman. “Several hands make light work!” 

 Vacation Bible School will be here August 5-8. 

Counselors from Green Lake Camp will be leading  
VBS.   

Help is needed to provide meals for the 2-3 counse-
lors Sunday night through Thursday. If you can 

help please email youthsjlc@gmai.com. 

The Fall programs will be starting before 

you know it. 

Check Pastor Ted’s article for infor-

mation on when these programs are 

scheduled to start. 

Watch your email for more information 

to come in the following weeks. 



From Pastor Ted 

Can you believe it – it is time to talk about the fall at St John!  

While it was just one week ago that I was celebrating the 4th of July, I have been planning our Confirmation-Connect 
programming and talking with people about the logistics of making it all happen.  

Confirmation and Connect  

We will be studying Lutheran theology for the entire 2024-2025 Confirmation-Connect year. The Confirmation-
Connect curriculum will focus on a uniquely Lutheran understanding of the Christian faith. We will use the Small 
Catechism to study The Apostle’s Creed, the 10 Commandments, The Lord’s Prayer, The Sacraments of Baptism and 
Communion and other topics. A couple of key dates to put on your calendar are: 

September 4, 7PM – Small Group Leaders Meeting (Parents – would you please consider leading a small group?) 

September 11, 7PM – Parent/Student Orientation 

September 18, 6PM – First Wednesday Lesson and Small Group Meeting 

I will give you more dates for the calendar at the Leaders Meeting and Orientation.  
 

First Communion 

Our First Communion Class will be a little different this year but will be held on October 2nd and 9th.  First Commun-
ion Sunday will be October 14th.  An alternative service will be on October 30th.  

Since the Confirmation-Connect curriculum will focus on a Lutheran understanding of the Christian faith, it just so 
happens that on October 2nd and 9th the large group lessons will be on Communion. So, we will use that as the instruc-
tion time and then all the 5th graders and their parents will meet together (during their normal small group time), to 
cover some more information. So, because of this unique situation, this year First Communion instruction will take 
place during the normal Wednesday night schedule.  

Confirmation Sunday 

The Confirmation Service will be on Sunday, October 27th at the 9:15 worship service. The Confirmation Retreat/
Rehearsal will be Saturday, October 26th. Come early or stay late for individual pictures. We will rehearse the service, 
have a Q & A session, then have brunch.   

In the past, there has been a catered continental brunch for this event.  We got some feedback about the cost of the 
catered meal from parents. We would like to try something new and have 8th grade families serve a continental 
brunch for the 9th grade Confirmands and their families on the 26th. The church will pay for all the food items and 
we will be looking for students and parents to serve. Times change, so let’s try it. We can always go back to the way it 
was. Contact Amanda Schultz if you are willing to help with brunch at 320-282-1975.  

We need a few parents to help organize gown measurements and sash night. If we have parents to help, we could have 
a couple of options for students to get their measurements and make their sash. Amanda Schultz is the contact person, 
please give her a call if you can help. We could schedule a couple of Wednesday evenings or another day of the week 
depending on who steps up and when they are able to help.  

If you would like to begin receiving the newsletter 
via email please send us your request to  

office@stjohnbelleplaine.org 



As we move into the busy summer months with all the holidays, family vacations, VBS, fairs 

and festivals, we also look ahead to the start of an equally busy start to our church calendar in 

September.  New this fall will be the recording and livestreaming of our 2nd service for view-

ing online instead of our 8 a.m. service.   This service features greater attendance with fami-

lies and Sunday School children.  This change will prompt the need for additional volunteers 

who are interested in helping with the power point presentation of the worship service which will now be at both 

services on the overhead screen.   Those interested simply need to follow along with the worship service and ad-

vance the slides by pressing a key on the keyboard.  We hope to have enough volunteers so we can have a rotating 

schedule including substitutes.  A great volunteer opportunity for our high school students.  An easy skill to learn 

for those who have minimal computer expertise.   

If you can assist in our worship services, or if you have any questions, please call the church office 952-873-6492.  

We thank God for our Time and Talents in our desire to honor Him in our Worship and Praise.   

Asking for volunteer help and support is difficult – we know everyone is busy.  But volunteers provide key service 

to our church, and critical support for our programs.  Volunteers are the foundation of who we are – and who we 

strive to be.    

This Photo by Un-

This month’s Stewardship article focuses on the volunteers needed for Worship and Youth 
Education. 

The following volunteers are needed for each worship service: 

• Communion assistants - a team of 3 individuals who assist serving communion and wine with the pastor. 

• Lay Reader - an individual to deliver first and second readings.  

• Greeters - 1 or more individuals who welcome members and visitors to services. 

• Ushers - a team of 5 individuals who distribute bulletins, light the altar candles, ring the bell, collect offering, and 
direct the congregation to communion.  

• Altar Guild -1 or more individuals who prepare the Altar for worship services with flowers, communion wafers, 
and cups of wine. 

• PowerPoint presenter - an individual who advances the slide show during worship. 

• Live Stream Operator - an individual who controls the audio and visual recording of the worship service.  

 

Youth education is broken down by grade with Sunday School comprised of pre-K, 1st – 4 th grade. 

Connect is for 5 th – 6 th grades, and Confirmation is for 7 th and 8 th grades. 

• Sunday School - The teachers, prepare and provide a weekly Sunday School lesson.  The lesson 

being taught is determined by a schedule/calendar that is set by the Children&#39;s Ministry team.  For 

each lesson there is a binder that has sample lesson plans and ideas for projects.  Teachers can 

use the binder as much as they want to, or they can create something on their own.  Class time is 

about an hour in length with about 15 minutes devoted to a large group music. 

• Confirmation and Connect are led by small group leaders who review the lesson presented by the 

Pastor and answer student questions. 

https://www.sixthward.us/2013_03_01_archive.html






August 11 Worship Assistants 

9:00 

Greeters: Wesley Koepp 

Lay Reader: Jan Effinger 

Communion Assistants: Peg Longhenry, Cindy Schoenbauer, Jan Effinger 

Ushers: Marc and Mindy Chevalier, Abby Kubes, Andy Steinhagen, Joshua Sparby, Lydia Sparby, Scott and Tricia 
Ruud, Monica and Jason Braesch 

August 18 Worship Assistants 

9:00 

Greeters: Jeremy and Lainey Schwartz 

Lay Reader: Angie Kahle 

Communion Assistants: Mindy Chevalier, Sandi Wolpern, Abby Kubes 

Ushers: Marc and Mindy Chevalier, Abby Kubes, Andy Steinhagen, Joshua Sparby, Lydia Sparby, Scott and Tricia 
Ruud, Monica and Jason Braesch 

August 4 Worship Assistants 

9:00 

Greeters: Ron and Diane Rasmussen 

Lay Reader: Jody Savage 

Communion Assistants: Rob and Sandy Schultz, Jodi Savage 

Ushers: Brian Schmidt, Jonathan Schmidt, Jason Schmidt, Doug Hillstrom, Dave Latzke, Jerold Stauffacher, Dave 
& Sara Bungarden, Ron & Dianne Rasmussen 

August Altar Guild: Jan Effinger, Zoe and Andi Otting 

August 25 Worship Assistants 

9:00 

Greeters: Connie Bergs 

Lay Reader: Amy Franck 

Communion Assistants: Jerold and Kathy Stauffacher, Kirk Franck 

Ushers: Albert Koepp, Dorothy Koepp, Kevin Koepp, Matt Stier, Bruce Volek, Tim Carlson, Josh Koepp, Brent Koepp, 
Mitchell Koepp, Tim Moonen, Justin Stauffacher 



CALLED TO SERVE THROUGH OUR GIVING 

Offering Received the week of               

June 20-26 

General Fund—$3,248 

Improvement Fund—$415 

June 27– July 3 

General Fund—$5,618 

Improvement Fund—$816 

July 4-10 

General Fund— $4,247 

Improvement Fund- $650 

July 11-17 

General Fund— $5,445 

Improvement Fund- $650 

July 18-24 

General Fund— $2,485 

Improvement Fund- $80 

 

Financial Corner 
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